
 
Monday 13th November 2017 

Address: Great Western Highway  

HAZELBROOK NSW 2779 

Phone 0247 58 6120  Fax 0247 58 8888 

Email: hazelbrook-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 Term 4 Week 6 

BUNMARRA 

BYALA  
Here, there, everywhere 
Blue Tongue Lizard Talk 

Dear Families, 

Welcome to Week 6 of the term. Ms Williams is on leave until the 16th November and I will be relieving in her position until then.  

Stage 3 had a fantastic time at Canberra and no doubt everyone slept well in their own beds on Friday night. Our students were well 

behaved and represented our school with pride. Well done, Stage 3! A huge thankyou to Mrs Schmidt, Mrs Jagger, Mrs Aurisch, Mr 

Musgrave, Mrs Woods and Mrs Conaty who accompanied the students to Canberra and who functioned superbly on very little sleep. 

We will be running a half hour information session for parents in regards to our new reporting format on Thursday 30 th November. 

One session will be during the day at 2pm and one at night at 7pm to accommodate all our families. Parents need only to attend one 

of these sessions. Further information will be sent home next week. 

Swim scheme starts next Monday 20th November for those students who have already brought in permission slips and money. 

Hopefully the weather is kind to us during this period. 

Our last Starting Big School session is this Wednesday from 10 – 11pm. We look forward to seeing all the children again this week 

before they commence here at HPS in 2018.  

We are now organising our class placements for 2018. If you have any requests around your child’s needs that you would like us to 

consider these should to be into the office already. If you have forgotten to do this please put your request in writing as soon 

as possible. We cannot make guarantees but will accommodate requests where possible.  Likewise, to assist with our planning, if 

your child will not be attending HPS next year could you please inform the office.   

A friendly reminder, if your child arrives after the 9:10am bell, parents must accompany their child, regardless of their age, to the front 

office to get a late slip. This is a legal requirement from the Department of Education to ensure the safety of all children is maintained. 

Warm regards, 

 

Lesley Lowe 

Relieving Principal 

November 2017 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

13 14 
15 Evening of Music 7pm 

Last Kinder 2018 session 10am 
16 17 

20 Swim Scheme,  

Library Monitors State Library 

21 Swim Scheme   

Interrelate S3 

22 Swim Scheme  I 

nterrelate S3 
23 Swim Scheme 24 Swim Scheme 

27  Swim Scheme 
28 Swim Scheme  

Interrelate S3 

29 Swim Scheme 

Interrelate S3 
30 Swim Scheme 1 Swim Scheme 



Each week at the K-2 Assembly, Paddy the PBL 
Bear looks for the class that behaves 
Respectfully and Responsibly during the entire 
assembly. Last week Paddy went on holidays. 

He will be away at the State of Origin until further 
notice. His TWIN sister Patricia 'Patty' for short will be 
replacing him The winning class gets to keep Patty in 
their room for the whole week. 

Term 3 Week 4 winning class was :  

 

PBL Positive Behaviour for 

Learning 

Each week a student or teacher is 

recognised for being a respectful, 

responsible learner.  

When students or teachers receive a ‘PBL Bee’ they 

put their Bee into the hive outside of 1L. 

On Monday mornings the hive is raided and a winner 

is drawn.  

The winners have their photo recorded for posterity in 

the PBL on display cabinet outside the Stage 2 

classrooms.  

This week’s winners are: 

 Amy    KH 

 Roxette   1L 

 Bryn     3/4K 

 Matthew   5P  

  

PBL RULE  OF THE WEEK:  

I am RESPECTFUL  if I use appropriate 

language 

 

Week 6  17 Nov 2F 

Week 7  24 Nov KH 

Week 9  8 Dec KH 

K-2 Assembly Term 4  2017 

Each fortnight a class will do an item for 

the assembly and parents are welcome to 

attend. The assembly is held in the big 

hall  on  Fridays at 1pm.  

See schedule below. 

K-2 Principal’s 

Awards 

Term 4 Week  5 

KG Penny  

KH Lewis  

KL Jacob  

1L Tazmin  

1F Michael  

2F Alicia  

2-3S Indigo  

Just a friendly reminder that the Stewart House 

bags  are due on 22nd November  2017  

 

  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi4st6whfTWAhUCGZQKHQyPB9sQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stewarthouse.org.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw22DtqvxxZZiA_oqldAExPH&ust=1508205444380705




Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

Thank you to all our Stage 3 staff, 2 parent helpers and Mrs Conaty for taking our 
students to Canberra last week. It was a very busy 3 days and we were all very 
proud of how our students conducted themselves, listening and participating in the 
activities across a number of venues. Well done, Stage 3 for being respectful, 
responsible learners! 

Band and Instrument tutorial fee notes 
have gone out. Fees for this term are as 

follows: 

Instrument Tutorials: $50 this term – 

Weeks 1-6 only 

Concert Band: $70 per term – Weeks 1-

10 

Training Band: $50 this term – Weeks 1

-6 only 

School Instrument Hire: $20 per term 

 

Our annual Evening of Music Concert 

is on NEXT WEEK! Could all music 

students please arrive by 6:15pm 

and bring a plate of food to share 

during intermission. 


